
 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 

                                         JUNE 13, 2018 

                                 FRANKLIN, LOUISIANA 

 

 

The St. Mary Parish Council held a Public Hearing on this date with Chairman Kevin Voisin presiding 

and the following members present: Rev. Craig Mathews, J Ina, Dale Rogers, Ken Singleton, Patrick 

Hebert, James Bennett, Sterling Fryou, Paul P. Naquin, Jr., and Gabriel Beadle.  Absent was Glen 

Hidalgo.    

  

The purpose of the Public Meeting was to receive written and/or oral comments and to adopt the 

following ordinance: 

 

 

An Ordinance accepting a servitude for roadway use over certain property owned by     

DOTD and agreeing to accept all future rights, duties, obligations, responsibilities, and 

liabilities associated with its use, operation, and maintenance as a Parish road, subject 

to the reservation of DOTD’s ownership rights and right to terminate the servitude in 

the event that DOTD finds such termination necessary or convenient. Said property 

includes that portion of the former frontage road located at the northwest intersection 

of US 90 & LA 318 and beginning at its intersection with the realigned frontage road 

and local road, known as Gibby Road, and proceeding southeasterly approximately 

0.95 miles to the newly constructed cul-de-sac. 

 

 

There were no written or oral comments received regarding the proposed ordinance. 

 

There being no further business, Mr. Naquin moved for adjournment.  Mr. Fryou seconded the motion, 

which carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________   _______________________________ 

Lisa C. Morgan, Clerk     Kevin Voisin, Chairman 


